July 25, 2022

Re: OPSB Case No. 21-1231-EL-BGN Fountain Point Solar Project
Dear Ohio Power Siting Board:

| am sending this letter to express my opposition to the Fountain Point Solar
Project.

The possibility of fires resulting from or intensified by PV systems may trigger
concern among the general public as well as among firefighters. In the event of
a lithium-ion battery catching fire, it is important to note that such a fire reaches
very high temperatures, produces toxic gases and is inextinguishable which is
very dangerous for homes that will be within 300 feet of these solar panels.

This project does not meet the public interest, convenience, and necessity and
should be denied.

Regards,

Ronald Culp

19111 Bear Swamp Rd
Marysville, Ohio 43040
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